Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall Committee Room
on Wednesday 28th November 2012 starting at 7pm.

Attendees:  Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Vic Stewart, Alice MacNab (from 8pm), Eric White, Richard Watt, Cliff Beevers, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Rob Melville, Councillor Bill Henderson, Gordon MacDonald MSP, P.C. Martin Redden
1. Apologies were received from Jackie Moody, Ian Gilmour, Councillors Ricky Henderson and Dominic Heslop.
1.1 Notetaking at meetings: Richard agreed to take the minutes

2. Minutes of last Meeting and Matters not Arising elsewhere on the agenda: the minutes were accepted as a true record

2.1 There had been some improvement in the litter situation at RBS, but it was still unsatisfactory. The new manager, Paul Adamson was only just in post and would be given time to effect an improvement.

2.2 Rob expressed the view that the centre of Juniper Green should be made more people friendly by a reduction in traffic speed. After discussion of ways in which this might be achieved, it was agreed that Martin would send traffic accident statistics for the village to Cliff, so that the actual level of risk to pedestrians might be better understood.  Cliff then to circulate to everyone on the committee. 

2.3 George Dickson had suggested Lothian Buses might be asked to extend service 34N to Juniper Green on weekday nights on either the outward or inward legs of its journey. There had been several complaints of early morning westbound 45 buses arriving up to half an hour late and already being full on arrival in Juniper Green. 

There was discussion of where additional bus trackers might be installed in Baberton Mains and Juniper Green. Baberton Mains Hill and the former Post Office were agreed as suitable locations. Gordon warned, however,  that the smart phone app performing the same function might soon render expensive and fault-prone trackers obsolete. Neil would raise these matters with the bus company

2.4 Calendar update: 362 had been sold. Richard, Vic, Alice and Neil had agreed to man a stall at the primary school Xmas Fair on 1st December to try to sell more at cost, i.e. £3.00 each. Cliff had donated 12 calendars to McCarthy and Stone as a gesture of gratitude from the community for improvements made  and to be made to the area around the Village Hall.

2.5 Rob had attended meetings of the EACC and had found little of value to JGCC emerging from the meetings which seemed to spend undue time on the minutiae of Community Council procedures and constitutions. It was agreed that Rob would in future look at the agendas in advance of meetings and consult Cliff as to whether he should attend, either for the whole meeting or just the part that might be relevant to JGCC.

2.6 Dominic would be asked to follow up the complaint that excessive numbers of charity bags were being delivered in Baberton Mains.

3. Reports from Office Bearers and of Recent Meetings.

3.1 Secretary: Richard reported that he had received no notification of licensing applications in the past month.
3.2 Treasurer: Eric reported that the balance in our No1 account on 14th November was £984.75 following an Invoice of £100 for additional work on the website by Ruth Thomas.  A further cheque for £107.96 for the website rental for the next 2 years had been issued but had yet to be cashed.  

The community account had a balance of £4323.06 on 8th November, after paying in £60 for stallholders’ rents in October and £95.50 for further calendar sales.  Further cheques of £67.35 for tabards, two to the band each of £40 and one for £26.48 to replace the dentist’s missing chain had yet to be presented.  Eric had paid in one cheque for £28 for more calendar sales. A cheque for £105.00 was received from Nick for rents at the November market.

3.3 Planning convenor (report forwarded separately)
It was noted that the replacement junction boxes to be installed by BT in the village were larger than the previous ones to deliver their new broadband service. 

Work on the new golf clubhouse, with associated parking facilities, was expected to finish by the end of February with consequent amelioration of the parking problem in Baberton Avenue/ Belmont Road. 

Scottish Power had put in their new substation and had reinstated the ground near the JG monument reasonably well, though some rubble had been left. Eric had reported damage by Scottish Power to the roots of the hornbeam tree near the turning circle. A surveyor’s report was awaited. Although power companies are not subject to planning rules, it was agreed that, should the damage prove fatal, Scottish Power would be asked to replace the tree with an identical one.

A revised SES Plan would be submitted to planning authorities in March or later and it was anticipated that arguments about future housing provision should be settled by mid-2013. In this context Gordon reported that Cala had been pleasantly surprised by demand for their houses at Fairmilehead and expected further demand to continue.

Neil had been invited to attend the meeting on 26 November of a sub-group convened by Currie CC to consider the future of Muir Wood Field. He was on a working group set up to consider a wide range of possible uses for the ground if it were to become a community asset. Poor drainage might limit what could be done, and there was no evidence that Taylor Wimpey wished to relinquish ownership. At current prices for agricultural land, acquisition would cost about £250,000.00. It was encouraging, however, that Currie CC had approached JGCC to undertake a joint enterprise. The next sub-group meeting on 15th January would be open to the public.

3.4.1 Helen had attended the meeting of the Neighbourhood Health Sub-group. A new chair of the group had been chosen, though there had been confusion about the capacity in which she had been elected, being both a community councillor and a health service employee, though this was subsequently clarified by Scott Neill that Ms Levy was standing as an NHS/Oxgangs Care member. There had been discussion of promoting walking as a healthy activity, focused mainly on a walking club operating from the Pentland Community Centre.

3.4.2 Walkabout on November 16th: a spreadsheet had been circulated prior to the meeting. Neil, Eric, Cliff and Vic had attended the walkabout of 16 November. Dog fouling was an ongoing problem, but it was unlikely the city council would provide clean-up bags for dog owners. Sharon Niven, who had issued the current spreadsheet, seemed to have made some arbitrary decisions about which tasks should remain on the sheet, besides which the spreadsheets were not appearing on a regular basis but discussions were ongoing. Cliff asked if a city councillor could attend the next walkabout scheduled for 10.00 a.m. on 25th January; Bill being unable to come, Cliff would see if Ricky or Dominic might be available. The meeting agreed that priority should be given to the second phase of “Right First Time” road repairs in Baberton Mains. 

Rob reported the ‘Loading’ sign near the chip shop was leaning at an angle; he was asked to email Bill about it.

3.4.3 PNP Business Meeting of 27 November: Helen reported on the presentation of development proposals for Curriemuirend and Clovenstone Drive. Community consultation on the different proposals for each site would be held in February 2013. Helen felt that residents of Viewfield should be alerted well in advance to the possibility of housing being built immediately to the north of their properties. This could be accomplished by a short article in the C&B News, and on our website and possibly by approaching residents directly.

The PNP Funding Panel had suggested a ceiling of £3,500.00 for grants to Community Councils and other eligible bodies, a proposition to be considered again at the next meeting of the Funding Panel in January.

3.4.4 Meeting with STV Local representatives: Rob and Richard had attended a presentation by STV Local at WHALE Arts, which Gordon had organized. Although the presentation had been very professional, indicating that the STV Local website was an excellent way for voluntary bodies to reach their communities, both Richard and Rob felt that in reality it was little more than an electronic “Evening News” with sensational headlines and limited opportunities for voluntary bodies to make themselves heard. However, Richard would telephone the area editor to discuss ways in which JGCC might benefit from using the site. 

There had also been a presentation by Third Sector Internships Scotland who could fund an intern to work for a third sector organization on a given project for up to 350 hours.

4. Police report: 

4.1 Martin reported that of only 7 call-outs over the period in the Baberton Mains/Juniper Green area, none had been to crimes against the person or house-breakings. The only significant incidents had been theft from a garage and rowdy youths misbehaving after police had been called to a party in Lanark Road. 

8 tickets had now been issued to parents parking illegally near the school in Baberton Mains Wynd. Martin and PC Sol Fenne would be there on two days during the next week to monitor the situation, especially as motorists had been turning at the top of the Wynd, reversing dangerously while children were passing. 

A written report had not been sent to JGCC owing to police staff absences.

A new Community Officer, PC Derek Brown, had been appointed to our area, but Martin would attend the next Community Market on 22 December.
Helen said that Inspector Steve Dolan would be at a drop-in meeting at Tynecastle HS from 7.00 – 9.00 p.m. on 24 January to take note of what the community regarded as priorities for policing in our area.

4.2 Safety issues: Helen asked to be informed of any safety issues to be raised at the 17th December meeting of the PNP Safety Sub-group.

5. Local Issues

5.1: JG Community market: the community stall had been booked to April 2013. The continuation of the market would be discussed, as agreed, at Christmas. The general impression was that the November market had been well attended and that stallholders seemed satisfied. It was agreed that a suitable gift should be bought to thank Finlay MacLeod for his generosity in providing a market site. Eric would make a purchase.

5.2 Update on turning circle/landscaping at Village Hall: Cliff and Neil had been at a meeting with the developers and a representative from the Highways Department of CEC to examine the turning circle in the light of demands for safer pedestrian access by the Parents’ Council at Juniper Green Primary School. Bill would follow up to ensure that money from Safer Routes to Schools would pay for the agreed improvements. 3 or 4 parking spaces would be provided to the north of the turning circle, though there was uncertainty over whether or not one of them would be for disabled drivers.

The landscaping for community use of the demolished janitor’s house site had been under discussion and landscape designers had been asked for proposals and costings by members of the Village Halls committee. 

The positioning at the west end of the Village Hall of the ramp for disabled access had finally been decided on.
McCarthy and Stone had undertaken to rebuild the steps to the main door of the hall as an act of goodwill to the community, but planning permission would be needed.

5.3 Building works: information to residents. An email had been received from a resident of Belmont Road complaining of an absence of information about the disruption to the lives of neighbouring householders by building works on the three sites in close proximity to one another at the top end of Baberton Avenue. It was agreed that Neil would ask the developers whether they could publish a timetable for their work and hopefully arrange for its delivery to houses in the immediate locality.  It might also be posted in shops and on noticeboards and published in the C&B News. Householders could also be given contact telephone numbers for the developers. Richard would write to the Belmont Road resident to this effect. 

5.4 Ingress of water: Scottish Water had told Neil they would inspect the sewers between Baberton Square and the end of Baberton Avenue, and from there along Lanark Road to the end of Woodhall Drive, in the first half of December. There might be a problem at the junction of several drains at Woodhall Drive. It was hoped that a Scottish Water representative would attend JGCC’s January meeting to report on findings and any action needed.

5.5 SWNP funding. Richard and Helen had not yet had an opportunity to meet to draw up a bid for grant funding of publicity banners and a history project in Baberton Mains.

5.6 JG Gala Week 2013: discussion was postponed to the next meeting, though it was noted that Rob would be interested in organizing another football tournament.

6. Elected representatives speak…: Bill had been raising the issue with officials of repairs to streets and pavements, in particular whether rural areas or local roads should be given a higher priority than they currently had. There had been a suggestion that streets near schools could be blocked to all but residents at school start and finishing times, though there was doubt about the practicalities of such a scheme. 

Gordon referred JGCC to his Newsletter for information about activities he had been engaged on. He explained that a private member’s bill to make parking on pavements illegal might not even be presented to the Scottish Parliament in the current session.

7. Health matters – letter from Dunoon CC circulated 14 November: it was agreed to support the idea of virtual meetings to be organized by The Scottish Health Campaigns Network. Norma would follow this up as Health representative of JGCC.

8. Invitations to Christmas parties.

8.1 City Chambers, 7 December 5.00-7.00 pm: Rob offered to represent JGCC at the Conservative Group’s Christmas gathering.

8.2 Village Hall, 8 December from 5.30 pm: Richard agreed to attend as JGCC representative.

9. AOCB.

9.1 Date of Social Evening: the date of Tuesday 29 January was agreed, the venue to be the Riccarton Arms. Those who could attend should inform Cliff as soon as possible.

9.2 CC elections: members were asked to think about what might be done to stimulate interest in next September’s elections and to attract some new candidates for election.

9.3 Date of next meeting: it was agreed that meetings in future would be on the fourth Tuesday of the month to enable Cliff to attend, so that the next meeting would be on 22nd January 2013. 

9.4 Twitter and other Social Media meeting with Graham Budd: Helen would ask Graham if the proposed seminar could be moved to a date in January rather than December.

10. Venue of the next meeting/ dates of walkabouts: Eric would check the availability of the Village Hall on the fourth Tuesdays of the month.

The next walkabout would be on 25th January 2013.

 ____________________________  Cliff Beevers, JGCC Chairperson   ___  /  ____ /  ____
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